BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
June 2, 2015

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, Dr. James
Ficociello and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health
meeting will be June 16, 2015 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board approved the June 2, 2015 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports. Pizza Mia, 363 Middlesex Avenue was
brought before the Board for special review. The inspector, Mark Masiello performed a routine inspection
on 6/1/15 and found 8 critical food code violations. It is the recommendation of the inspector and the
Director that the Board hold a public hearing to discuss the operations relating to Pizza Mia's food permit.
They need a cleaning schedule and food safety consultant to help manage operations. Mark is re-
inspecting on 6/8/15 and 6/15/15. The Board asked the Director to send a hearing notice to Pizza Mia to
attend the June 16, 2015 meeting to discuss progress with inspections and operations.

New Business

21 Towpath Drive-public hearing for chickens

Kimberly Peterson of 21 Towpath Drive is applying for 10-12 chickens. Dr. Ficociello recused himself
because he is friends with the Peterson's. The animal inspector gave a favorable recommendation. No
abutters were present or submitted comments. Dr. Williams made a motion to approve the application, Ms.
Sabounjian seconded, voted.

Tobacco regulations

The Director updated the Board that the public hearing on the proposed regulation change to Section 8 will
be on July 21, 2015. All tobacco permit holders will be notified and provided with a copy of the proposed

changes.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian second. Meeting adjourned.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health



